Town of Greene Selectmen's Meeting MAY 6, 1996

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on May 20, 1996.

In attendance:

Timothy Doyle, Chairman

Maurice Levasseur William Nickerson Kevin Mower

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

Tim called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Kevin read aloud the minutes from April 22, 1996, Moe motioned to accept them, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

There was Public discussion.

Treasurer's Report - Laurie read aloud the Treasurer's Report.

Roads - Judy reported that the road crew is still working on cleaning up washouts from the last big storm. She also noted that the town will be receiving approximately \$13,000 from FEMA for the winter storm.

Open Dump Day - The Solid Waste Committee discussed the item and the general consensus was that it is pretty much Open Dump Day all the time. The board discussed pursuing a town wide clean up day, most likely to be held in conjuction with Earth Day next year. Moe said he would continue to work on the idea.

Demolition/Construction Debris-After reviewing recommendations from both staff and the Solid Waste Committe Moe motioned that the Transfer Station accept Construction/Demolition materials on Friday, Saturday and Sunday on the 2nd and 4th weekends of the month, William second it and it was unanimous.

June Warrants-Moe motioned to accept articles 1 & 2 for the June 11th, 1996 Special Town Election, Kevin second it and it was unanimous. Kevin motioned to accept articles 1 & 2 of the Special Town Meeting on the 911 Ordinace to be held on June 3rd, 1996 at 7:00 P.M., and that the registrar of voters be available 6:30 P.M. to 7:00 P.M., Moe second it and it was unanimous.

New Stickers For Transfer Station- Judy told the Selectmen that she will have some quotes on new stickers for the Transfer Station at the next meeting.

Solid Waste Contracts-Moe said that the Solid Waste Committee met to discuss the

renewal of the Solid Waste Contracts. They will be meeting again to discuss this item and will bring a recommendation to the Board of Selectmen.

Agreement on Road Crossing- There was discussion and the Board asked Judy to contact MMA for information at the next workshop and to carry the item on the agenda.

Other-There was discussion on possibly getting an LPI assistant to do the leg work on plumbing permits. The Board asked that this item be carried for further discussion.

Committee Reports

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

Tim read aloud the announcements.

At 7:50 P.M. Moe, motioned to adjourn the meeting to an executive session to discuss a personnel matter, Kevin second it and it was unanimous. At 8:00 P.M. the meeting was unanimously adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted, Laurie Gilbert

Accepted/and Approved,

Timothy S. Doyle, Chairman

Board of Selectmen